
BANG IN THE DARK 
 

INT – BEDROOM – UNKNOWN 
 
A little angel flits across the black space illuminated 
only by the soft glow of her halo. She reaches out and 
touches a mound of clouds. The clouds stir and the angel 
speeds away. 
 
A set of eyes open slowly and sleepily from under the cloud 
blanket, the eyes being the only thing to be seen. The eyes 
move through the space dropping down from the cloud bed and 
onto a supposed floor. They eyes take one or two steps and 
then fall with a bang. 
 
INSERT VFX: CAMPY BATMAN BANG 
 
CUT TO: POV 
 
The eyes open, vision blurred, and stars fill the room. 
Little sparks of silver light and small galaxies surround 
the field of vision and remain as the eyes blink. 
 
CUT TO: 
 
The eyes look around as the galaxies unfold into the 
universe around them. The eyes seem to smile and suddenly a 
light bulb shaped ball of fire appears above them. 
 
A little girl in a cute blue sleeping gown is illuminated 
by the firelight. She reaches up taking the fire in her 
hands and scatters it illuminating her room with tiny 
little fires inside the tiny galaxies surrounding her. 
 
CUT TO: 
 
The little girls eyes fill the world as she looks at a 
small galaxy. Two little angels flit towards her. They 
struggle to keep a bottle of glitter labeled life. The 
little girl grabs the bottle and tips it trying to 
carefully sprinkle the glitter on the galaxy. Before any of 
the glitter can come out she stops and sits up with a 
better idea on her face. 
 
The little girl looks all around and then grabs a clump of 
clay. The two angels look at each other as the little girl 
puts the clay in her mouth and starts to chew. 
 


